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RARE PORTRAIT MINIATURES ON DISPLAY AT V&A 

INTERNATIONAL MUSIC AND ART FOUNDATION GALLERY OF PORTRAIT MINIATURES OPENING 2 MARCH 2005

The V&A will open a new Portrait Miniatures Gallery on 2 March 2005 with masterpieces by Hans Holbein, the Elizabethans Nicholas Hilliard and Isaac Oliver,  Samuel Cooper - who painted  both Cromwell and Charles II - and Richard Cosway, miniature painter to the Prince Regent. 

The new gallery will display 140 paintings from the national collection of British miniatures which is held at the V&A. Together they will bring to life this unique art form, tracing its development from its origins in the illuminated manuscript. It will look at how in Britain it started in the court of Henry VIII, flourished during the reign of Charles I and during the Restoration, and had its heyday in the 19th century before the rise of photography.  

The International Music and Art Foundation Gallery of Portrait Miniatures is part of the V&A’s ten year plan to transform the Museum with outstanding new galleries and displays.  It will be situated between the Paintings Galleries, which were opened in 2003,  and the Jewellery Gallery (opening 2008).  The displays will show how the miniature – portable, highly personal and often mounted in precious materials – offers a link between painting and jewellery.

Three displays focusing on sitters will show how the role of the miniature, and the nature of the painter,  changed over the centuries.  The first group shows portraits of  Elizabeth I and James I and his family,  from the golden age of miniature painting.  The second portrays the family and friends of Susannah-Penelope Rosse, a woman  miniaturist at the end of the 17th century. The third group shows portraits painted by British artists in India at the end of the 18th century, when miniaturists provided portraits small enough to send home by post or be carried in hand luggage. 

The gallery will explore the materials and techniques of portrait miniatures  and look at settings including ivory boxes, enamelled cases and gilt lockets. There will also be a case dedicated to changing displays highlighting individual artists. The first of these will be Bernard Lens (1682 to 1740), the leading miniaturist of his day and the first British miniaturist to work on ivory.

The gallery has been designed by Casson Mann, who worked with the showcase makers, Goppion, to develop cases that allow the visitor to sit down on stools and examine the miniatures closely with a magnifying glass. The height of the cases also allows wheel chair users to see the paintings clearly. The gallery has two cases on Materials and Techniques, which reveal the way that miniatures were made. To this end, a short film has been incorporated which shows this process in action.

The V&A is extremely grateful to the International Music and Art Foundation, whose generous support has enabled this project to come to fruition.

Notes to Editors:

· Admission to the V&A is free

· There will be a Portrait Miniatures Study Day on 14 May.

· For further PRESS information please contact Sarah Davies: 020 7942 2501 or    MACROBUTTON HtmlResAnchor s.davies@vam.ac.uk

· For PUBLIC enquiries: 020 7942 2000 or    MACROBUTTON HtmlResAnchor www.vam.ac.uk
 

· High quality downloadable images are available free on    MACROBUTTON HtmlResAnchor www.image.net
  Click on ‘Arts’ and the V&A site, or call direct on 020 7841 0550
